
Al James 
 
With the end of the early deer and elk season. I have seen a total of 6 deer (5 of which were doe's
and one fawn. Zero fresh tracks other than from the six deer not one buck track did we come across.
This was in several locations in 3 GMU's 
Zero Elk, Zero Tracks, Zero Scat. It didn't matter what drainage we hunted or what GMU we were
in there was no Elk to be found.
Zero Forest Grouse in all the time we were out. 
NO game hanging in any camp, NO game seen by other hunters we talked to. Talked with one
WDFW warden and he had not seen any game taken while out on patrol.
After the snow we had during Elk season still no tracks anywhere, However we did come across
lots of wolf tracks and did come up on one Deer that all was left was back and rib cage that you
could see where they had chewed on it.
At all the WDFW meetings years ago the Department would always come out with the magic
number of 2021 we can not wait until 2021 to get tags out for wolves. 
They should have been out last year. Soon there will be nothing left for anyone to enjoy even just
watching them. Don't turn this State into Idaho.
 


